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authority in Florida as defined in 49 CFR Part 196 against an excavator who damages a regulated
hazardous liquid or natural gas pipeline in the State. It is important to note this does not mean
that Florida is unable to continue its enforcement efforts, only that PHMSA has the authority to
enforce its own Federal minimum excavation damage standards alongside your current efforts.
PHMSA continues to recognize the critical role Florida officials play in the safety of their
pipeline network and will continue to work together with Florida officials going forward.

Please be advised States that fail to establish an adequate excavation damage prevention law
enforcement program within five years from the date of a final PHMSA determination, may be
subject to a four percent reduction in PHMSA State Base Grant funding. This grant currently
funds up to 80 percent of the cost of the pipeline safety program within the Florida Public
Service Commission.

Florida has the right under 49 CFR § 198.59 to submit to PHMSA a written response contesting
this inadequacy determination and request that the determination be withdrawn within 30 days of
receiving this letter. Upon receipt of such notification, PHMSA will review all relevant
information and will issue a final determination. Please send letters to my attention at the
following address:

Alan K. Mayberry

Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
U.S. Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Suite E22-321

Washington, DC 20590

PHMSA evaluation of State damage prevention law enforcement will occur annually; however,
if Florida acts to establish an adequate enforcement program prior to the annual evaluation,
Florida may request that PHMSA review and reconsider this designation.

Excavation damage continues to be a leading cause of hazardous liquid and natural gas pipeline
incidents resulting in fatalities, serious injury, and environmental damage. Damaging a pipeline
during excavation poses a serious safety risk to excavators, the public living or working in
proximity to the excavation site, and the environment.

PHMSA strongly believes that effective damage prevention programs, including enforcement,
are best addressed at the State level. Nationwide statistics show that effective enforcement of
State excavation damage prevention laws reduces excavation damage and pipeline incidents,
resulting in increased safety.

PHMSA stands ready to assist Florida stakeholders in improving enforcement of your excavation
damage prevention law.












